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New Commissioner
Appointed to PLDD

Katie Smith has been appointed by the Jefferson County
Board of County Commissioners as Port Ludlow
Drainage District’s (PLDD) new commissioner. Smith
fills the position recently vacated by Jim Boyer, and will
serve the remainder of the Commissioner 1 unexpired
term until the next Special District General Election in
February 2018.

Our new commissioner is not new to the District, having
owned property in Port Ludlow since 1978 and been

a permanent resident of North Bay since 1980. Smith
believes that she and her husband have probably attended
more PLDD meetings than any other citizen since the
Special District was established by a vote of property
owners in 2000.

The purpose of the District, then and now, is to resolve
storm water drainage problems on common property
within North Bay. There have been 19 capital improve-
ment and storm drainage projects completed by PLDD
since its inception. They have improved storm water flow
and eliminated deficiencies in infrastructure that were
either not considered in the initial 1968 plat, or occurred
later. PLDD levies an assessment to fund District activi-
ties and receives annual revenue from 1,100 North Bay
property owners within its boundary. The amount
assessed is based on the impervious surface area and size
of each parcel in the District.

Smith stated: “To me, the Drainage District is probably
one of our most valuable investments in North Bay. It has
corrected many problems, and I consider the expenditure
of this assessment to be one of the best values we have as
long-term residents. Our annual assessment is low. It is
one of the lowest dollar items on my county tax bill.”

PLDD coordinates with North Bay’s homeowner’s asso-
ciation and the Ludlow Maintenance Commission (LMC)
addressing storm water, drainage, and vegetation issues
according to a 2002 Agreement between the PLDD and
the LMC.

PLDD improvements have addressed community safety,
preservation of property, and water quality for the benefit
of all residents. The maintenance of PLDD projects

and facilities and the review of drainage problems is an
ongoing focus of PLDD. Everyone is invited to attend
monthly PLDD Board meetings on the second Thursday
of each month at 10:00 a.m. at the Beach Club.



